ANC 6A ABL Committee

November 20, 2007
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Tish Olshefski, Jeremy Marcus, Michael Herman, Richard Sundberg (new member/rejoined).  Absent:  Derrick Figures, Mary Koszinski.
ANC Commissioners present:  Bill Schultheiss, ANC6A06 Commissioner; Nick Alberti, ANC6A04 Commissioner 
Community members present:  James Delgtants; Coralie Farlee; Scott Magnum; Sharen Pine; Eulonda Lea; Jesse Kari; Jesse Rauch; Victor McKoy; H. Martin (Naby’s); Marlon Martin (Naby’s); Tancred Dickens; James Melonas; Ryan Velasco; Mark Stato; A. Corte; Cindy Cequit; J. Westrick; Joe Englert; John Picano; Anne Eeg; Kara Burke; R. Setel; Mark Thorp; Kelly Sheehan; Edwige Stephen; Terry Herbert; Katie Busbee; James Standish, John Mitchell, Sr., Anwar Saleem, Robert Pittman, Frank Hankins, Omar Mahmud, Rose Williams (& 10-20 others who did not sign in)
I.   a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda – Motion to accept agenda as amended.  Addition of discussion of Recognition of licensee’s with VA’s and the order of the agenda was changed – CT licenses first and then the public hearing.  No objections.
c.  Acceptance of Minutes – Motion to accept October minutes.  No objections.

II. Community Comment
      None
III. Discussion-Old Business
A. Viggy’s Protest – Update (September 19 Hearing)
1. No change in the update since last month.  Viggy’s is going to be sold (15th & C, NE) so our protest is being held pending the resolution of the sale.  We have a Voluntary Agreement with the prior owner and the new owner indicates that he will sign at the conclusion of the sale.  Our protest is still active.

B. Recognition program of licensees who sign VA’s.
1. Update from Jeremy.  Two options – 3x8 inch with 4 color, 125 stickers is 250 + shipping.; 50 stickers for $139 & shipping.  

Motion by Mary Beatty to recommend that the ANC budget $300.00 for purchase of recognition stickers.  Seconded by Tish Olshefski.  Unanimous Vote.  
New Business

A. Review of CT License Renewals

· H Street Country Club, 1335 H Street NE, Hearing Date:  January 9, 2008
i. No comments from community or committee.  
Recommendation:  Mary Beatty moves that the committee recommend that the ANC not protest this license.  Seconded by Jeremy Marcus.  Unanimous vote.
· Rock and Roll Hotel, 1353 H Street NE, Hearing Date:  January 9, 2008
i. A)  Establishment is fun, well-run and clean.  B)  Robert Pittman stated that his group may be protesting as their cooperative agreement is not being followed.  Rear of the establishment is in shambles.  Not maintaining the trash well.  Rats are coming in and out of trash cans and recycling.  A bus blocked the alley last week for eight hours with no driver.  C) Joe Englert (owner) responded that if things aren’t being maintained, Mr. Pittman’s group has their numbers and he can contact them.
Recommendation:  Mary Beatty moves that the committee recommend that the ANC not protest this license.  Seconded by Jeremy Marcus.  Unanimous vote.

· The Pug, 1234 H Street NE, Hearing Date:  January 9, 2008
i. No community comments.

Recommendation:  Mary Beatty moves that the committee recommend that the ANC not protest this license.  Seconded by Jeremy Marcus.  Unanimous vote.

· Show Bar, 1210 H Street NE, Hearing Date:  January 9, 2008
i. Report made that the same group has some concerns with the cooperative agreement.  They are issues that can be worked out (clanging of bottles, trash in the rear and cigarette butts) but will need a little more cooperation with the principles of the establishments in order to make the cooperative agreements work.

Recommendation:  Mary Beatty moves that the committee recommend that the ANC not protest this license.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous vote.

· H Street Martini Lounge, 1236 H Street NE, Hearing Date:  January 9, 2008
i. Same group has some concerns and will be sitting with the owner to discuss.  Issues concern maintenance of the rear of the facility including the trash.
Recommendation:  Mary Beatty moves that the committee recommend that the ANC not protest this license.  Seconded by Jeremy Marcus.  Unanimous vote.

· Rose’s Dream Bar and Lounge, 1370 H Street NE, Hearing Date:  January 9, 2008
i. Establishment was cited by ABRA 2 years ago for excessive noise but there have been no concerns since then other than some problems with their license.

Recommendation:  Mary Beatty moves that the committee recommend that the ANC not protest this license.  Seconded by Jeremy Marcus.  Unanimous vote.

B. Public Hearing—CT/CN Moratorium H Street

· Mary Beatty laid out groundrules for the session.  1)  Raise your hand to speak.  2) Two minute time limit.  3) All speak once before a second round, 4)  No comment & response between participants, that is, all comments should be directed to Committee.  Chair Beatty also provided an explanation of moratoriums.  The issue is whether we should seek a moratorium on the number of CT or bar licenses.  This could apply to a designated area (i.e., the 700 to 1400 block or just the arts & entertainment district which is 1200 to 1400 block).  In planning the H Street revitalization, the DC Government said they want a compact area of restaurants and taverns and retail along H Street.  There has been no enforcement of this so an establishment can open anywhere on H Street.  If the ANC does decide to take action on a moratorium the request (area and our justification) goes to ABRA for a ruling.  Chair Beatty provided a summary of current CT and CR licenses along the corridor in relation to other potential types of businesses, but warned that the numbers of storefronts was a rough estimate since it was her count from a satellite Google map.  Based on this count, we currently have approximately 146 storefronts between 700 and 1400 block.  There are 2 CR licenses along this part of H street and 1 pending; 6 CT and 5 pending.  Within a matter of months we’ll have 11 CT licensees in ANC6A’s side of H Street .  

Questions on the explanation:  

i. What does a moratorium mean?  It’s not a ban, it’s more like taking a a break for a certain period of time.  There are many options for when it would start, at what threshold it would start, etc.  

ii. What would be the reasons for ABRA to support or not.  Can it be economic?  They could but it’s more likely to be an impact on peace, order and quiet.
iii. Is 6C doing the same thing.  No. 
COMMUNITY COMMENT

· The people who own these buildings are not willing to make any sensible real-estate deals.  There really isn’t a lot of interest in H Street citywide to come and open up businesses.  We’re really looking at 8 to 10 years. (Joe Englert)
· ANC6C – commissioners are hesitant to consider at this time although they have had discussions.

· Sounds as if we have to have a moratorium that states a certain percentage or number but would rather consider something like a percentage of all the buildings.  It’s important that we have some type of plan so that we have an equal balance. (Victor McKoy)
· Speaker is concerned about sending a message out that we want to put a limit on growth on H Street.  How can we pinpoint the type of businesses we want?  Anwar Saleem (H Street Mainstreet) is working on bringing developers into the corridor.  

· From my perspective and for many people who have young families, the fewer bars and clubs we have the better.  Don’t want public drunkenness and violence and don’t want people driving through the neighborhood.  The more we fill up with bars the less space there will be for retail.  Many of us have to go out of the city to get retail.  Encourage the ANC to move towards a moratorium, the lowest percentage that is feasible the better.  More entertainment that is family options. (James Standish)
· Don’t support a moratorium at this time, think it is way too early, too many things going on that will bring people in but we are going to limit the options that bring people to the neighborhood.  Should do a planning study to figure out what is a good mix of development.  What are other types of neighborhoods and cities doing? (Jesse Rauch)
· With any development type project like H Street, at any point you have to assess the current situation and make a decision “are we going in the right direction?”  Committee should set up meetings yearly, quarterly, to keep track of where we are.  Does the community agree with where we are going and is it time to make a decision about where we are going.  Did other areas take this step?

· One of the things the area is now missing is sit-down restaurants.  We really need a mix and need to encourage a mix.  Thinks that the bar licenses might be pushing out the restaurants.  Have to be sure to not lose our community retail.  10% bars is quite fine.
· Was a 4 year homeowner in Trinidad.  Nine years ago this is what U street looked like.  Had 3 bars and walked 5 blocks before there was anything.  Tavern licenses came first, restaurants came next and then the boutiques.  That should seem like a model.  U Street was organic.  H Street can be the same way. (Mark)
· What is the ANC doing to attract restaurants?  Response by Ms. Beatty:  That is not something that an ANC normally does, but ANC6A is business friendly.  The city, particularly Great Streets, works to attract all types of business along the corridor.  Follow-up Question:  Would it make sense to add that function?  Response by Ms. Beatty: Our ANC has an Economic Development and Zoning Committee that is very active, but the type of business development that the speaker suggests is the responsibility of other parts of the government, in particular, the executive or Mayoral office.

· Less regulation will encourage development.  There is a plan that the city has put together.   Baltimore has a development corporation.  Having more bars is a precursor to having other businesses.  Have to be realistic about what is likely to happen. (Joel/a real estate developer)
· Commissioner Schultheiss stated that his single member district is basically the arts & entertainment district.  People in the area have had concerns that are more related to parking than anything else.  Residents in his area do not necessarily agree with the sentiments stated at the hearing.  A lot of concern that we don’t want to be Adams Morgan.  They recognize this is a site that has a lot of concerns and problems.  Look to 8th street SE as a model.  (We should investigate the number of bars vs. restaurants in this area and also in old town.)
· Want to comment on the restaurants issue.  Would prefer to be able to go to restaurants in this area.  Comes to Atlas and there may be one sit down restaurant.  (Member of new ABL committee in SE)
· Comments in line with those who believe that bars are what pave the way for the others.  Aren’t going to get those until the bars bring a critical mass of people to the area.  What is the ANC doing to lean on the people who are sitting on their properties?  (Dave Lauder) Response: ANC6A has a Vacant Properties Task Force and are working on a vacant properties initiative.  Ms. Beatty asked: Do you think there is ever a point when there is a tipping point?  Mr. Lauder: Thinks the market will take care of that.

· Question/comment on Adams Morgan.  Problem is that some of the bars have gotten CR licenses and are really functioning more as bars than restaurants. (Lori Crouch) RESPONSE from Ms Beatty:  That is true.  ABRA is now, finally, beginning to enforce the rules.
· Resident of the area and owner of SOVA that just opened.  CT licensees are trying to fill a void.  Want to attract theater goers.  Opening a coffee bar as well as a wine bar to fill that void. (Frank Hankins)
· Discussion is really good and this is the kind of discussion that needs to take place.  Thinks it is premature to put out a moratorium right now.  Saturation point:  defer to the experts and the research.  (Omar Mahmud)
· Personally torn over the idea.  To be selfish, like the idea of a moratorium but to look at the big picture see the potential of having a monopoly of one potential bar owner.  Don’t believe that we have done enough research to have some numbers that people can look at.  The survey can be considered to be padded.  Thinks there can be a better way to manage growth in the area. (Robert Pittman)
· Haven’t lived in this neighborhood very long.  In the course of his work has had to move a lot.  Watched development in a lot of different places.  Never seen anyplace where sit down restaurants open up where there wasn’t foot traffic already.  Survey is hard to answer as it seems context-dependent.  Not enough information to make a judgment.  

· Echo the comments made previously.  Deciding to have a moratorium or not is way too early.  Want a good mix of bars and restaurants and putting a limit isn’t the way to go.

· Lives a block and half from Argonaut.  Against the moratorium at this time.  Made the choice to live in the city.  It’s an important part of a vibrant neighborhood.  (John Picano)
· Would like to register opposition to a moratorium.  It’s a blunt instrument and may never be really appropriate.  There should always be other ways to try first to get the kind of mix that you want.  There is a category missing from the survey and that is “vacant.”  Even if you tie it to a percentage, it’s a percentage of what?  What are you measuring it against?

· Never been to one of these meetings.  Echo the people who agree that sit down restaurants are lacking.  Development should be a complement to existing conditions.  Shouldn’t do a rash of development to change it.  It takes away from our neighborhood.  (Rose Williams)
COMMITTEE COMMENTS:

· Michael Herman – talked about mix of bars vs. restaurants.  How many people have actually gone to the restaurants listed? (Majority raised their hands).  

· Mary Beatty – The ANC has few tools to shape development along the corridor.  A moratorium is one of those. 
· Tish Olshefski – We can only deal with the licensees that come to us.  We were frustrated when we converted Liquid from a CT to a CR.
· Jeremy Marcus summarized contents of two letters opposing the moratorium.  (He asked that the comments be included in the minutes and they are attached at the end of the minutes).  If we don’t pursue a moratorium, it doesn’t mean that we can’t revisit it in the future.  Plenty of time to go through this process.  When we’re there we might recognize it.  It won’t happen overnight.  Opposing tavern licenses doesn’t mean that the owner will open a restaurant.  

SECOND ROUND OF COMMUNITY COMMENTS

· Really for planned development.  Discussion is really good.  Suggest that the committee look into other projects in the city to see if there was a percentage before the project started to come up with pros and cons.

· When the H Street development started there were 50% vacant properties.  What got us here was the growth.  Last 3.5 years 65 new businesses – 1/6th of properties are vacant now.  Along with that we’ve worked on crime (the other moratorium is addressing that).  We have a couple of sit-down restaurants opening soon.  Tropicana and Napa.  Please patronize them.  Will soon be holding a retail summit to find out what kind of businesses are wanted/needed in the area. (Anwar Saleem)
· There are people here – give us places we want.  This isn’t about pro-development vs. anti-development.  Question is what kind of development?  Now is the time to make the decision.  How can others have their comments heard? (James Standish)
· This is not our only opportunity to consider a moratorium.  Why don’t we have a plan for how often we will review the issue.  

· A lot of what is driving this is the issue of ample on-street parking.  Have to ask ourselves are we an urban environment or a suburban environment.  Stop comparing Adams Morgan to H Street.  

· As far as a study of a community that has the same kind of issues – Clarendon, Ballston – held on to vacant properties.  What caused a breakthrough there?  Should study this.  

· Wants to speak up in defense of Adams Morgan.  It’s a great place with some problems.  Don’t wish us to have the problems but they have a lot of good things going on.  U Street is a good model.  Especially on the side without the multi-unit dwellings.

· In addition to everything that has been said, perhaps it is time for this committee to start looking at developing criteria for license renewals.
· Would be good to have these continuing discussions.  Get the data and then hold another discussion.

· Mary Beatty asked how people heard about this hearing (only about 1/3 of original audience still present):  Flyer – 6; Hill Rag/Voice of the Hill – 5; Blog – 5; Last month minutes – 1.  

· Commendation of the Committee for being proactive on the issue and felt that the meeting was very well-run. (ABL Committee member from SE)
Mary Beatty moved that we recommend to the ANC that the ABL committee continue to study the moratorium along H Street.  Richard seconds.  
Chair Beatty explained that the intention would be to look at some of the ideas that were raised by community members.  Several stated that more information was needed, including a study of why and/or how other areas of the city have pursued moratoriums.  Jeremy thinks it is important to continue to study economic development and not a moratorium.  Michael not sure that we need a motion at this point.  Passed 3 to 2.

C. Naby’s Stipulated License

· Naby’s has contacted the committee to get ANC approval of a stipulated license that will allow them to operate before they get their actual license.  We have already signed a voluntary agreement.  Naby’s owner is here.  The ABRA board recommended that they seek the stipulated license.  It will likely be February before they get a hearing.  They have been waiting since October and had to wait for this meeting to ask for the stipulation.  They were unaware of any problems with their application until they talked to ABRA.  ABRA says the application wasn’t complete.  Owner has submitted all the information that they need.  Committee has only ever had one other requests like this and it was granted.
· Mary Beatty moved that the committee recommend to the ANC to approve a stipulated license for Naby’s.  Seconded by Jeremy Marcus.  Unanimous vote.    

V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 9:00 pm.   Next meeting:  December 18, 2007.
Attachment I
November 20, 2007

PUBLIC COMMENT

Re:  Potential moratorium on H St Taverns

Dear Board Members,

As a resident of the H St NE neighborhood, I would like to express my concern regarding the proposed moratorium on new taverns on H St.  I do not believe that a moratorium is the best way to address the needs of local residents and improve our neighborhood.  

As you know, H St is in desperate need of economic revitalization.  Well planned taverns that are carefully reviewed during the permitting and licensing process can bring much needed dollars and investment to H St, without negative impacts to local residents.  H St is in the very early stages of revitalization, and a moratorium at this stage of the game would send the wrong signal to potential investors.

I realize that poorly planned tavern development can adversely affect neighborhoods.  However, the ABL will continue to have the authority to approve or disapprove a license for each tavern application individually, which will help ensure that taverns are designed and regulated in a way that is suitable for the neighborhood.  

Taverns bring social benefits as well: instead of dark, barren streets that are attractive to criminals, taverns help create a more inviting, social atmosphere that can improve neighborhood safety for people of all ages.  

I encourage you not to impose a moratorium at this time.

Thank you,

Hannah Muller

K St NE resident

Via email to Jeremy Marcus:

As a two-year resident of the community, I frequently enjoy nights out in the establishments cropping up along the H Street corridor. In my experience, these businesses tend to be high-quality, and attract a diverse, professional crowd. I also understand that rapid development creates some inevitable friction in any neighborhood. I am concerned by the prospect of a cap limiting certain types of businesses from becoming established in this vibrant business district. Imposing such a cap now will only prevent the right mix of businesses from evolving, and could even send the message to entrepreneurs that their investments are less welcome here than in other neighborhoods around town. It could deter people from refurbishing storefronts, renovating interiors and attracting more dollars from those who come from around the area to spend their evenings on H Street. A better option is to wait and let bars, taverns and restaurants establish a "critical mass" of clients who come to H Street because of the multiple options available. This is the best strategy to allow the Atlas District to become a bustling entertainment area that creates quality jobs and skyrocketing property values. 
Thanks for the opportunity to comment.
Luke Engan

OTHER COMMENTS SUBMITTED TO ANCA COMMISSIONERS OR COMMITTEE:

Bill:

 

I didn't realize there were so many taverns and bars on H Street. So, I'm against new ones opening up. Moreover, I'll try to get to the meeting next week. Thanks -
 

Darlene 

Bill.

 

At the risk of sounding wishy-washy, I really don't care how many new establishments of that type spring up on H Street. That area has been disinvested for so long, it was downright scary to walk to Safeway or take the H Street bus with any visible sign that money was being carried. That is no longer the case, and I am grateful for the investors willing to take a chance on this area. There aren't an awful lot of other uses that are economically viable right now, and I am willing to take what is being offered.

 

The only concern I have is about the patrons' parking (and, no, this is another whiney NIMBY complaint). The intersection of H, Florida, Bladensburg, etc. is not pedestrian friendly even in broad daylight; there isn't even a crosswalk on H Street at that location. If patrons start using Hechinger Mall parking (which makes a lot of sense), and have their courage fueled with a few adult beverages, it could be a disaster.

 

That's it.    Jackie
Commissioner Holmes, 

I lieu of my attendance tomorrow night at the public hearing regarding the
potential limitation of bars on H Street, please note that I support
allowing the continued expansion and growth of the Atlas District. 

Thank you, Greg

Dear Mary,

 

I am writing you to let you know that I am concerned about the number of bars that have opened or are about to open on H Street.  In light of this I would support a moratorium on the opening of new bars.  

 

Obviously the development of H Street into a lively and safe commercial area would be a considerable plus to the entire Capitol Hill neighborhood.  But in the context of this development it is crucial that bars constitute only one of many business ventures on H Street and be limited to a certain percentage of the overall number of businesses.  Converting H Street into an 18th Street like development would not be an improvement over its current state and would not further the continued development of Capitol Hill as a premier residential and family friendly neighborhood.  

 

With kind regards, Elisabeth

Dear Mary and Bill,

Thank you both for representing us as neighbors…. We live …right off Maryland Ave. between 13th and 14th.  The time is now to limit the number of bars that will open on H St.  We are fine so far with what is there now, but it is time to make serious limits on how much more one strip of development can take.  

Perhaps there should be some equation that balances how many seats the Atlas and H St. Playhouse can hold in one night in some ratio to how many people can occupy the current establishments (assuming they all want to drink before and/or after a performance).  I was at the box office today and there are plenty of seats available this weekend so it isn’t likely we will have sold out crowds clamoring for beer and standing in line outside the present establishments anytime soon.  If they did it might be for the food (mussels and frites are really something else just a block away from us).  I sincerely doubt real theater enthusiasts will avoid the Atlas and Playhouse because there aren’t already enough drinking establishments – but I for one will avoid these performances if there are too many. 

I am about to become a board member for the H St. Community Market food coop and would much rather see this kind of food store than any more bars.  The real estate seems to only be getting more inflated on H St. so if we let in more bars how are any more community minded stores going to afford to buy them out later?  A few weeks ago I spoke to one of the owners of Granville Moore’s and he was almost salivating at the idea of a store that sells quality spices on H St.  He was sure that chefs from all over the city would come and demonstrate as well as buy for their restaurants. 

Let’s work together to make H Street a community destination for all generations not a watering hole for a limited crowd of people.

Thanks,Jen

Dear Mary, 

I read in the Voice of the Hill and in the recent ABL Committee report about our ANC's interest in a moratorium on tavern licenses on H Street NE.  I live four blocks from the heart of the emerging Atlas District and have patronized several establishments there.  I write to express strong disagreement with a moratorium at this time on new tavern licenses on H Street.  

The genesis for this movement appears to be the recent approval of a similar effort in the Adams-Morgan nightlife corridor.  I disagreed with the anti-nightlife regulations in AdMo, but even supposing that their moratorium was appropriate, I certainly question the comparability of problems there with the issues raised on H Street.  Specifically, I believe there are two key differences:

· To begin with, H Street's higher-density character and its existing and proposed urban infrastructure make it far better positioned to support relatively high-traffic commerce (including nightlife) than 18th Street/Columbia Road.  The street is wider, has parking throughout, and is served by high-capacity buses (and, in the future, streetcars).  Permitted development density is also greater in places.  Overall, U Street is probably a better parallel to what H Street is, or can become, than Adams-Morgan.

· Secondly, it is very early in the redevelopment of H Street to be concerned about possible problems.  Quite telling was the description of AdMo's vibrant entertainment culture -- referenced in the ABL Committee report -- which listed nearly 100 taverns or restaurants within the neighborhood.  I dare say we are not even close to that number, applied to a corridor that is longer and more spread-out than Adams-Morgan.  Simple geography suggests that establishments on H Street will never cluster as densely than Ad-Mo, and what exists now is something far less.

I agree it is appropriate for -- even incumbent upon -- the ANC to keep an eye on licensees and, of course, to use voluntary agreements to mitigate potential future problems. However, there appears to be some sentiment, expressed in the Committee report, that it is simply "too hard" to regulate negative impacts from taverns on a case-by-case basis.  In contrast, the blunt instrument of a moratorium is simply abdicating oversight duties.  

If, despite valid objections, the ANC decides to support a global limit on tavern licenses, then I propose that an outright moratorium (a "zero cap") is arbitrary and unsupported by any rational basis.  There remains considerable room along H Street for expansion of nightlife venues.  Halting all new licenses would be unwarranted by our historical experience with existing venues.  Furthermore, even a temporary moratorium would send a negative signal that would make all prospective owners think twice before investing in our community.  I don't believe you jump-start restaurant construction by blocking other businesses that help attract people to the area.  Adams-Morgan's leaders made the questionable decision to reverse nightlife development in their neighborhood, but they already had a robust district.  We are not pressed by similar issues, and we should not make the mistake of following suit.

Given that our neighborhood is not facing anything like the scale of problems that occasioned the Adams-Morgan moratorium, I am very concerned that moratorium supporters merely view taverns as being per se undesirable.  I represent the opposite perspective, and felt it was important for representatives on my ANC to hear the other viewpoint.  I know I am far from alone.  H Street is emerging as an exciting new entertainment destination for music and nightlife variety, witnessed by glowing reviews in the Washington Post arts and style section, and taverns are an important part of that scene.  

Please keep me informed of developments on this topic.  I would be pleased to make a statement in person at an upcoming meeting if possible.

Sincerely yours,

John S. Mitchell, Jr.
Mr. Schultheiss, I live in the 800 block of 13th Street between H and I and think that we have enough bars and clubs on H Street. Parking is a big, big problem already with the number of establishment that have opened, adding new ones is unthinkable.  I have a prior committment for Tuesday, 20th, but would like to go on recored against issuing out any more liquor licenses for taverns and bars. Enough is enough. Thank you.
Grozelia Herring

Dear Mary:

I was very surprised to hear that there was voiced strong opposition to a moratorium on bars on H Street at the recent ANC event.  Perhaps part of the reason for that was that people with financial interests in such growth were present at the meeting.  I am writing to urge you to take steps to make sure that growth happens but does not overwhelm us.

H Street is still in growth phase; no question about that.  There is a great deal of progress yet to be made, and it is not yet clear what the street will ultimately look like.  It may be that normal market and social forces create an attractive and pleasant street for everyone.  But it is also possible that excessive presence of bars and clubs will create a neighborhood like Adams Morgan --- which is fun but which is also dirty and a nuisance for residents there.

If we want to be another Adams Morgan, then we can let that happen.  I do not mean that facetiously.  We can grow our neighborhood however we like --- but I would suggest that a moratorium allows us the freedom to choose either path.  Slow the growth and create an opportunity for some other businesses to come in; we can see what happens.  There will always be an opportunity to open the doors to more bars and clubs.  But if we do not put any limits on, then the opportunity to have some control over the process will have bypassed us.

As you know, it is easier to keep liquor licenses from coming in than it is to remove them if they are excessive.

I am not opposed to liquor or liquor licenses.  But I am opposed to a neighborhood that is noisy and dirty and not the sort of place where I can take a walk with my daughter.

Warmly,
-Micah Salb

Ms. Beatty,

Thank you for accepting comments on the H St., NE bar moratorium.  I do agree with James, who recently attended a meeting on this topic that the balance of businesses should be monitored to make H St., NE a great resource for the whole community, and not just a nightlife-centered area.  I would encourage careful planning to ensure that it does not just become another Adams-Morgan-- perhaps with a designated percentage of licenses to guarantee commercial diversity as James refers to in #3 below. 

 

Thank you,

Stacy Leff

(Resident of 14th Street, SE)

1) Bars bring people to H St. People will come to H St. if there are businesses
that meet their needs. Thus the question is whether we want to build a hardcore bars/clubs district to attract the Adams Morgan bar hopping crowd to H St., or whether we want retail and entertainment that will attract Hill residents to H St. I believe H St. should be developed with the needs of Hill residents in mind, not with the goal of creating another Adams Morgan with all the associated problems that go with it.

2) Bars are key to development. Maybe at some point DC was so bereft of investment that bars and clubs were the only entities that would build here. That time is passed. Indeed, a hard core
bar and club district is a barrier to the development of retail and entertainment that appeals to families. 

3) While there may be need for limitations at some future date, it is not yet time.

If not now, then when? Once the eastern end of H St. is already converted into a bar and club district, it will be exceedingly difficult to undo. Now is the time to think about what we want and to make plans accordingly. If we don't want a bar/club district on our door steps, now is the time to put a moratorium on granting licenses to them. At the very least, we should peg a percentage of development we want to dedicate to bars/clubs. If we don't, we will have decades in which to regret this missed opportunity.


  

Dear Mary,

 

I am writing you to let you know that I am concerned about the number of bars that have opened or are about to open on H Street.  In light of this I would support a moratorium on the opening of new bars.  

 

Obviously the development of H Street into a lively and safe commercial area would be a considerable plus to the entire Capitol Hill neighborhood.  But in the context of this development it is crucial that bars constitute only one of many business ventures on H Street and be limited to a certain percentage of the overall number of businesses.  Converting H Street into an 18th Street like development would not be an improvement over its current state and would not further the continued development of Capitol Hill as a premier residential and family friendly neighborhood.  

 

With kind regards, Elisabeth Huybens (mother of Matteo, 652 E. Capitol Street NE).  

